Board of Health Minutes
August 6th, 2007

1. The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:34 PM with the following members present. Chairman; Glen
Hathaway, Scott Sibley, Patrick Durkee and Rick Metcalf of NABOH. John McLaughlin arrived 7:00 PM

2. The agenda dated August 6th, 2007 was approved.

3. The minutes of the July 9th, 2007 meeting was approved.

N

. Septic permits were approved:
212 Ashby Rd, BNE Reality + Dev, Board voted to have Glenn Hathaway be the only
signature required for this permit to be valid. VOTED and ALL APPROVED
Packard Hill Rd., (transfer) Lot 1 original R Clark 2/5/07
Spruce Rd Lot 316 (renew) George Prussack original 10/4/04
Cashman Hill Rd Lot 3 Jessica Schuchard

5. Reviewed Correspondence
6. 6:45 MRPC no representation. Passed.

7. 6:47 84 Dunn Rd. Mike Horgan and Ann Horgan. The Horgan’s want a variance from 20’ to 12’
setback from leach field to put a full basement under the addition. Motion to accept once a 40 mil Poly
Barrier on two sides is included and post an “as-build” review by Rick is completed. Scott motioned, Pat
second... VOTED and ALL APPROVED.

8. 7:00 120 Center St., Cynthia & Eric Lilljequist, green cards presented in the form of a photocopy
(Trowbridge advised this is the last time ABOH will accept a copy, originals are needed). Variance of
groundwater offset from 5’ to 3°, offset to septic invert from 12” to 3” and setback from wetlands from
100’ to 58°. Scott motioned, John second... VOTED and ALL APPROVED.

9. 7:15 75 West Shore Dr, Todd Griffin and Angel Lehtonen present with Mike Daley and abutter in
attendance. Variance of setback to wetlands from 100’ to 50” requested. Scott motioned, Pat second...
VOTED and ALL APPROVED.

10. Wayne Smith Brooke Rd Beaver issue. It was determined a Health/Safety concern exists and a 10 trap
permit application was approved. VOTED and ALL APPROVED.

11. Rick was asked to review and present at the next meeting what the current policy is as to the protocol
when there is an identified case of meningitis in any public school/camp.

12. Rick to send a certified letter to Naukeag Hospital Reality Trust and cc Ashburnham Selectman,
Winchendon Selectman, Water agents, requiring a response in person or in writing with answers to the
status of the environmental clean-up, well testing and a timeline for installation of the sewage disposal
system.

The ABOH August 6th meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Scott Sibley
Acting Secretary, ABOH



